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To: Boulder Prep Board

From: Lili Adeli, Business Manager
Date: October 23, 2103
Re:  Business Manager Report

Grants:

1. Renewable Energy Trust – This grant is sponsored by Xcel Energy for renewable energy projects. We submitted a request for $30,000 to help pay for the full 20kW photo voltaic system that we hope to install. Notification of awards should come in October. 
2. Boetcher Foundation – We are working with a contact at the Boetcher Foundation to identify which one of our projects would be a good match for their funding priorities. It is looking like the kitchen renovation would be the best fit. We hope to move forward on an application by the end of the year.
3. Daniels Fund – We are working with a contact at the Daniels Fund to identify which one of our projects would be a good match for their funding priorities. It is likely that we will apply for a program grant to support direct instruction or professional development by the end of the year.
4. Covidien – Through a contact we are working with Covidien on a sponsorship for our kitchen renovation and wellness program. We are hoping to get this in by the end of the year. 
Other News:
Boulder Prep hosted three enrollment open houses. We had a few students drop in during these times, but no major influx. The parent open house was well attended and teachers were able to have good conversations about student progress. Overall, we have seen an increase in the amount of parent communication whether it be through meetings, e-mails or events. We brought in a special guest speaker on marijuana use and teens for the block 1 parent night. There were not many parents, but the ones that came seemed to appreciate the information. 
While we did not receive any district referrals this fall, we did have a visit from the two Assistant Principals at Fairview. Their hope was to better understand what Boulder Prep does and the best students to refer to us. They suggested an idea of mandating that suspended students at least tour Boulder Prep to see if we might be a better option. We will work with them and the district to see if there would be a way to encourage more students to tour Boulder Prep. 
Our Special Ed teacher attended a professional development workshop on the complexities of gifted students. As she shared in the session, several middle schools were impressed by our work with twice exceptional students and wanted to start referring their students. We will continue to strategize ways to raise awareness about the great things happening at Boulder Prep and hope to see enrollment increase. 
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